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UNISON members have raised concerns around the recent COVID 19 frequently asked questions. UNISON would like to clarify that they had no involvement in the document and are insisting the Trust reconsider its stance. 
Many of our concerns are around the loss of pay due to unsocial hour arrangements and leave. UNISON believes that no member should be at financial detriment due to the current outbreak especially since many of its members are putting themselves at risk on a daily basis.
The current situation surrounding COVID 19 is exceptional, and needs to be dealt with as such, this means that where an individual would normally be penalised for sickness then in these exceptional circumstances they shouldn’t. The Trust solution also disproportionately penalises operational staff, Comms staff and other support services who cannot realistically work from home. 
UNISON put to the Trust that if they supported staff at the beginning and showed team unity (one team) then when things get worse, which is predicted, the staff will be more likely to want to give back and do what they can to support the situation. 
Surely the best way to tackle the current situation is to work with members and staff-side to ensure both members and patients are safe. 
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